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“Alis grave nil”
St.Michaels Village Community Group  
www.stmichaelsvillage.com
Minutes of Meeting held on Monday 13th April 2015 at London Beach at 7.30 p.m.
Present: Ken Mulholland, Trevor Bingham, Jean Curteis, David Curteis, Rosemary Dayborn, Rob Solly, Jo Vos, John Link, Mike Dewdney, ,Eileen Harrop, Mike Stephens, Raymond Crawfurd, Brenda Walker, Maureen and Brian Ladbury
Apologies: Sandra Sutters, John Hoad Lorna Mulholland, Pam Smith, Liz Entwistle, Jamie Entwistle,  Parveen & Priyanka Goyal, 
Minutes of Last Meeting and Matters Arising
Minutes were agreed, matters arising will be covered in agenda.

Finance:  Current Account Total £3305.75 - This months expenditure Jean Curteis £100.00 re vouchers, Jason Fund £100.00 and The Old Forge £1,320. For metalwork planter baskets for railings.
Rob and Ken to arrange to see accountants to fix a definite year end and sort how we require accounts to be arranged.

They will also check that we are not liable for tax and get advice on tax exemption.
Boundary Signage
Ken and Jean attended a Council Meeting where the findings of our survey were discussed and the 

Council have agreed in principal to the new signage.  They will now arrange a working party comprising council members and community group members ascertain requirements and locations.
Planters
The Point – Baskets are now fitted and padlocked on to the railings. The liners have been purchased at a cost of £40.

Maureen said that they need to now get the soil and fill the planters so that it can settle with a view to planting end of May.  It was also felt that a cover was needed for the transformer as it is bolted to the ground but looks a bit ugly

Eileen has contacted Homewood School about sculptures for the centre piece and they are interested but to date have not got back to her.

Chalk Avenue - The site was measured and a costing obtained for ready seeded flower meadow turf but this was exorbitant at £5340.00. So unless funding or a sponsor can be found we will have to seed it ourselves.  We have written to Galliford Try who is building at Little Hill but to date had no response.

Fat Ox Planter – The old planter from the Point has now been installed at the corner of the Fat Ox and is awaiting planting.

Poppy Presentation

Date for Poppy Presentation is to be Sunday June 28th at 3pm. final siting of the poppy to be agreed.
Fun Day
Harry to manage the Bar and give the Community Group an agreed % of takings.
Rob will co-ordinate Tug of War – We already have firm confirmation of two ladies teams (one from the Fat Ox and one from The Crown. They will also submit men’s teams as well. We have about five other verbal acceptances to provide teams but, will ask John Hoad to chase up written confirmations.
Rob & Mike D to do the BBQ
Jean to do Tea Tent with cakes

Stalls to be co-ordinated by Rosemary. Owners will be charged £20 per pitch.

We will ask Tenterden Town Council for funding
Eileen asked if web site could include dates and times of events – Trevor and Ken to amend.
St. Michaels Bites                                                                                                                     

The publication of the  St. Michaels Bites will be delayed until after the elections so that the names of the St. Michaels Ward councillors can be included.                    
Toilets                                                                                                                                                   The toilet survey was carried out and the results are as follows: - Of the replies received the majority wanted them to be shiny so that greenery would be reflected. The vote was equal on wavy lines or pyramids. There were only two votes for local artist decoration as the majority felt it might encourage graffiti.

Youth Bus
Youth Bus sessions will commence in the Churchyard on Tuesday 14th April and will be held every 2nd and 4th Tuesdays in the month.  Advertising Banner to be sited at various locations around the village.
AOB
Rob asked committee to keep a lookout around the village and advise if they became aware of any projects which might need our assistance.

Raymond advised of a quiz being held in the Village Hall on 25th April.

Eileen and Mike advised that they would welcome donations in respect of Tenterden Savers should anyone wish to contribute.
Meeting closed at 8.45pm
Next Meeting Tuesday 5th May 2015   
